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Dear First Parish Church, 
 
I pray you are all feeling refreshed, renewed and well-summered! Itõs been 
such a joy to spend the summer with you all. There are so many highlights! 
Volunteering with a wonderful First Parish Church crew at the Red, White 
and Blue pancake breakfast. Welcoming the community to our church during 
the 4th of July Parade. The Music at Masconomo event (where 65 people  
participated in the Love Thy Neighbor contest, and 45 kids made sticker 
scenes). And, of course, the Festival by the Sea, which saw over a hundred 
people come through our doors at both the Fair and the church! I was able to 
meet lots and lots of community members through all of these events and 
First Parish really put our best foot forward to help to òshare the love and 
light of Godó with the wider community. Thank you so much to each of you 
for your contributions and participation. These events also gave me the nudge 
to create some updated church brochures and fliers which youõll see around 
the church (feel free to share :) . 
 
Early Fall has always been one of my favorite seasons. Maybe itõs the book-
worm in me, but I always loved going back to school. Fresh school supplies, a 
new lunch box and endless possibilities ahead - what could be more exciting? 
Thatõs how Iõm feeling this year. Fresh school supplies (have you donated to 
Faith Formationõs School Supply Drive? Read on), a new water bottle (òLord, 
help me remember to hydrateó), and endless possibilities ahead for our  
beautiful, vibrant, Spirit-filled faith community.  
 
I am so excited for worship this Fall. Weõll be bringing back Family Sundays 
(all ages worship on the First Sunday of the month), and will take our first 
steps together along a scriptural trajectory that will begin with a Creation  
Celebration on Welcome Back Sunday (9/8) and lead into a sermon series 
about Abraham for the first half of the Fall. We have much to learn from this 
founder of the faith, and in a season of division (globally, nationally) I am  
excited for us to explore more about this figure who is recognized as the  
Father of three of the worldõs major religions. Also coming up this Fall weõll 
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celebrate Jazz Sunday (9/29) and World Communion Sunday (10/6). 
 
Thereõs been a lot of great work going on behind the scenes at First Parish this summer. 
The Faith Formation Committee has been meeting regularly and is excited to lead the 
congregation in a Soup and Conversation in October to talk more about our evolving  
vision for Faith Formation at FPC, and get your ideas about upcoming programming. The 
Deacons are revising the Deacon Handbook, which is generating a lot of great discussion 
and discernment. Council is starting to look at our church governance structure with an 
eye to sustainability, effectiveness and beating burn-out. First Parish Church - we are on 
the move!  
 
NB: Iõve now been at First Parish Church for nearly eight months! If youõve got feedback 
for me, or have just been looking for an excuse to sit down and chat, please consider this 
your invitation to email, call or stop by.  
 
May your burdens be light in this shoulder season! 
 
Blessings, 
 
Rev. Katherine 

Pastor continued  

Faith Formation Opportunities for All Ages 
 

Through study and prayer and service, we aspire to love God òwith all our heart, soul, 
mind, and strength.ó From the youngest toddlers, to the wisest Elders, we each are called 
to grow in our faith and  
understanding. 
 

Sunday School - During Worship (except for Communion Sundays) 
Our kids engage in hands-on, age-appropriate learning opportunities that integrate  
storytelling, the arts and spiritual development in a safe and family-friendly environment. 
 

Youth Group - Gathers monthly for service projects, arts and crafts, and social events.  
 

Weekly Lectionary Bible Study ð Will now meet on Tuesdays, 3:30-4:45p via Zoom. We 
study scripture together, utilizing resources from a variety of traditions, and seeking  
meaning for our daily lives. 



 

 



 

 

FPC Stephen Ministers Begin Community Outreach 
 
The Stephen Ministry at First Parish is pleased to report that it is beginning systematic  
outreach to our community this fall.  The group, commissioned last February, has been 
working closely with Rev. Katherine to assess and meet the immediate needs of our  
Congregation and close friends.  We are now confident that those needs are being met and 
emerging needs in our immediate community can be handled as well.  As was the initial 
plan, the group will now broadly engage with allied organizations in Manchester and nearby 
towns. 
 
As we hope the congregation is aware, the Stephen Ministryñnamed for Stephen, who in 
Acts 6 was appointed to assist members of the community suffering acute hardshipsñis a 
50-year-old interdenominational Christian tradition.  The service trains lay members of the 
congregation in psychology and theology to be a Christian presence with any in the  
community suffering acute life challenges such as bereavement, divorce, or terminal illness. 
under the overall direction of the Minister. To date, the movement includes about 13,000 
congregations and has trained 75,000 Stephen Leaders who have in turn trained 600,000 
Stephen Ministers.  Fuller details on the movement are here:   Stephen Ministries 
 
Our initial outreach to community groups will include organizations such as the  
Manchester Council on Aging, Action, Beverly Bootstraps, Care Dimensions, and the 
Chaplaincy at Beverly Hospital.  For such organizationsñmany of whom have  
longstanding relationships with First Parish such as pastoral visits and cash donationsñwe 
will offer the presence of a Stephen Minister to persons served by these organizations.  A 
Stephen Ministerõs objective will not be to òsolveó the challenge but rather to ensure that 
none feel alone in their struggles.  At the same time, this outreach will strengthen our  
relationships with these organizations to whom the Ministry may refer care receivers who 
need tangible services such as housing, energy assistance, or job training. 
 
Members of the Congregation are invited and encouraged to participate in this ministry by 
bringing forward anyone in the community who might benefit from our care.  This can  
include friends, neighbors, and family members whether they are affiliated with the church 
or not.  In addition, there are many ways to participate in the Stephen Ministry depending 
upon your gifts and availability, including becoming a Stephen Minister after one of our 
future trainings.  Please contact Rev. Katherine or Stephen Leaders Linda Crosby at 978-
314-1526 or Steve Carhart at 978-407-8454 to discuss any of these matters. 

 

https://www.stephenministries.org/default.cfm


 

 


